
2012 End-of-Year Luncheon and AGM 
 
Thursday, May 3, 2012 
 
Director Ken Panck introduced Oddny Everson and Karen 
Bender, Co-directors of Social Services who planned the banquet. 
 
He then introduced the 2011-12 Board Members and presented 
those members who are retiring a certificate and gift certificate that 
can be used at Willamette University.  
 
He then introduced the Don Gallagher who was the Chair of the 
Nominating Committee, who introduced new Board Members, 
Charlene Robbins (Treasurer), 
Hardin King (Director of University Support Services) and  
TomZook (Co-Director of Curriculum Services).  
Peter Rasmussen has changed positions on the Board and is now 
co-chairing Curriculum Services with Tom Zook.  
 
He called for a motion to accept the Director nominees by 
acclamation. All new Board members were elected. The members 
of the Curriculum Committee who suggest programs were then 
asked to stand and be acknowledged. He then thanked those 
members, for without the general support of ICL members and 
these committee members, it would be difficult to promote such 
diverse speaker programs. 
 
Louise Schroeder stated that over 100 members had already paid 
their dues for the 2012-13 year. The deadline for payment of 
membership dues is May 31, 2012. Oddny Everson told the 
membership that the summer picnic would be held at Minto Brown 
Island Park, starting at 11:00 am 


